
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Community Center 
20 Gotham Place 

Red Lion, PA 17356 
 
 

Contact GCCC Staff at  
717-244-7229 

Monday – Wednesday 
8 :30 a.m. – 2 :30 p.m. 

 

www.gcccenter.com 
 

Mission 
To assist and empower 

senior citizens to remain 
part of a thriving 

community environment. 
 

Stay Connected 
Are you on the email list? 

Call 717-244-7229 to make 
sure GCCC staff have your 

most recent contact 
information. Follow or like 

www.facebook.com/ 
Goldenconnections 
communitycenter  

on Facebook. 
 

 

 

Looking for a great volunteer opportunity  in 2022? 

Do you want to make a positive difference in many 

seniors’ lives? Do you like putting smiles on people’s 

faces? If you’re able to donate a few hours a month 

in the mornings, Meals on Wheels would be perfect 

for you! The GCCC is in need of caring volunteers to 

help deliver meals to our local seniors. These seniors 

rely on our services, as sometimes the only food they 

get is what we bring them. Volunteers are an integral 

part of this program. Without them, we couldn’t 

provide these much-needed services. For more 

information, please contact Ami Barnard, Meal 

Coordinator,  at Golden Connections Community 

Center at 717-244-7229 or 

mealcoordinator@gcccenter.com 

 

Senior Scholarship Program 
 

Community Members who would like to make a donation to the Senior Scholarship Program, 

to assist a Center Member with participation in a fee-based program, please contact Kasie 

Ream, Director of Social Services.  Center Members who would like to check eligibility to 

access the Senior Scholarship Program must meet poverty guidelines.  Please contact Kasie 

Ream, Director of Social Services, to secure these funds for a program.  The GCCC Senior 

Scholarship Program donations and recipients will stay anonymous. 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 
 

http://www.gcccenter.com/
http://www.facebook.com/
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.auditionsfree.com/content/user/2014/12/MealsonWheels.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.auditionsfree.com/2014/singers-actors-crew-portland-meals-wheels-benefit-show/&h=360&w=640&tbnid=9qLrsOFW4NkdnM:&zoom=1&docid=Y-yMrCmeodRmCM&ei=AkIEVZngJZHIsATkiYHQAQ&tbm=isch&ved=0CHMQMyg3MDc


 

 

 

                                                                                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Golden Connections Volunteers 
 

Most people lead super busy lives, the idea of volunteering – giving your time and energy to a cause without 
financial reward – may seem an impossible task. I mean, how can we fit anything else into our already jam-packed 
schedules? However, volunteering is important for many reasons and doesn't have to take up too much time. And, 
in fact, the benefits of volunteering are vast for the volunteer – not just the community, individual or 
organization receiving their assistance. April is National Volunteer Month, and the Golden Connections Community 
Center would like to highlight the impact volunteers have on our lives and encourages active volunteerism in 
generations to come. The Golden Connections volunteers generously donate a part of their lives, their time 
assisting the GCCC to maintain programs and day to day operations.  Weather its delivering meals to homebound 
seniors who are unable to get out and secure food in their home or leading a program for center members to enjoy, 
our volunteers are greatly appreciated. This month, we salute them for their unwavering services to businesses 
and communities and hold aloft their examples to inspire all towards volunteerism. 
 

GCCC Volunteers: 
 

Herb Schreck  Cinda Nease  Betsy Seitz  Rex Wise  Tom Goebeler 
Able Services  Jerry BArbor  Elaine Charest  Kevin Lightner  Betsy & Mike Page 
Typical Life Corp.  Donna Pittman Wendy Pittman Mary Beth Callow Mark & Kathy Foltz 
Manu Patel  Brenda Herr  Rick Julius  John & Jean Carter 
 

 

Thank you from the bottom of our hearts! 
 

 

Many of us have heard about the benefits of meditation, but sometimes find it hard to do.  Fewer of us know about the profound 
benefits of artistic expression. Creating art, however, is another way to access a meditative state of mind and the profound 
healing it brings.  
“Art is a guarantee to sanity,” said Louise Bourgeois, a French-American artist who died in 2010 at the age of 98. She even went 
on to add, “…This is the most important thing I have said.” For Bourgeois, art — making art — was a tool for coping with 
overwhelming emotion. She says she remembers making small sculptures out of breadcrumbs at the dinner table when she was a 
little girl – as a way of dealing with her dominating father. Art was more than an escape – it kept her sane. 
Art therapy has a healing effect for a variety of ailments, including depression, trauma, and illness. and is effective across age, 
gender, or ethnicity. In a recent study of cancer patients, an art therapy intervention — in conjunction with conventional 
treatments like chemotherapy and radiation — not only diminished symptoms typically associated with cancer such as pain, 
fatigue and anxiety, but also enhanced life expectancy. The study, its authors said, was based on the belief that “the creative 
process involved in the making of art is healing and life-enhancing. It is used to help patients, or their families, increase 
awareness of self, cope with symptoms, and adapt to stressful and traumatic experiences.”  
Art is not only healing for individuals suffering from severe illness. Here are four reasons why creative activity is such a potent 
recipe for psychological well-being: 
1. Art is a vehicle for meditation and self-connection 
Most of us can understand that art provides an escape to a sometimes harsh reality, but where does art’s healing potential come 
from? It impacts the state of our minds: Enjoying emotional stability is largely about taking responsibility for how we feel. 
Research has shown the power of meditation and the science behind it. One of the reasons it is so powerful is that it fosters 
acceptance. Creating art is a type of meditation, an  active training of the mind that increase awareness and emphasizes 
acceptance of feelings and thoughts without judgment and relaxation of body and mind. 
Art, like meditation, allows us to create space between our often negative, anxious thoughts and connect with our true selves – as 
opposed to with the fleeting or false sense of identity we sometimes have when we are caught up in our thoughts and emotions. 
Eckhart Tolle, spiritual teacher, writes: “Identification with thoughts and the emotions that go with those thoughts creates a false 
mind-made sense of self, conditioned by the past… This false self is never happy or fulfilled for long. Its normal state is one of 
unease, fear, insufficiency, and non-fulfillment.” Creating art is about reaching a state of consciousness and breaking free from 
the constant debilitating chatter of the mind. 
2. Art provides a feeling of flow and freedom 
Similarly, to meditation, art can help us tap into a deeper and more quiet part of ourselves. We enter into a state of flow and 
present-moment awareness. “All true artists, whether they know it or not, create from a place of no-mind, from inner stillness,” 
Tolle writes. Artists experience that creative activity has the potential to tap into a space of true consciousness of being, void of 
interpretation. In this space, there can be a sense of having no physical parameters; no body, or form to separate one from the 
other.  
3. Art allows for true self-expression 
The process of making art overrides the need for verbal communication. Creativity is its own language and enables humans to 
connect with one another — and themselves — on a non-verbal level. In therapy it can be an effective way of saying the 
unspeakable as is shown through the use of creative therapies with children. This also explains how we can be moved to the core 
when looking at a work of art, or even listening to music, without necessarily knowing the specifics about its origin. Art exists 
within its own non-verbal parameter and thus frees us up for unadulterated self-expression.  
4. Art helps us become steady and centered 
As a plus, it is interesting to note that Bourgeois, when asked to comment on her extensive body of work spanning her entire 
lifetime, says what impresses her most  “is how constant [I] have been.” Perhaps we need to redefine what we consider to be a 
storybook happy ending. Happiness may be less a matter of experiencing sharp highs (often followed by deep lows), and more a 
matter of nurturing a space that provides stability and a constant connection to our true selves. 
 This article is republished from   Fulfillment Daily: Daily Science-Backed News for a Happier Life, founded by Stanford 
University psychologist Emma Seppala, who is also Associate Director of the Center for Compassion and Altruism Research and 
Education at Stanford’s School of Medicine. 

 

Paint Party Fundraiser  
                       Benefitting Golden Connections Community Center 
 

     Sunday, May 15th, 2022 
                2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
                  20 Gotham Place 
                Red Lion, PA 17356 
                  $20.00 per Ticket 

 

Pre-registration is required.  Tickets will go fast, so please contact Ami Bernard, 
 Meal Coordinator, to reserve your seats! 717-244-7229 

Line Dance Class 
Benefitting Golden Connections Community Center 

 

SATURDAY, APRIL 23RD, 2022 

1:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

$20.00 per registration 
 

Preregistration is required. Space is limited 
*Refreshments for sale at event, Raffles, 50/50*

DOORS OPEN AT 12:30 P.M. !!! 
The GCCC is proud to Welcome award 
winning Line Dance instructor Michael 
Diven to host a Beginners Line Dance 
Class.  Michael has choreographed 

dances to a variety of genres, has been 
on the dance floor for over 36 years, and 
instructed classes all over the world.  The 

GCCC is honored to welcome him and 
excited to offer this experience to our 

community.  Go to www.gcccenter.com or 
contact Kasie Ream, Director of social 

services at 717-244-7229 or 
socialservices@gcccenter.com, to 

register to attend. 

 

https://www.happiness.com/volunteering/
http://www.fulfillmentdaily.com/10-great-reasons-start-meditating-today/
http://www.fulfillmentdaily.com/
http://ccare.stanford.edu/
http://ccare.stanford.edu/
http://www.gcccenter.com/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                

                                                                                                                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                  

                                                                                                                                      

                                                                        

                                                                                                                     

                                                    

 
No matter what our age, most of us have a memory of the circus coming to town. There is something about the circus that draws us back 

every time and it’s not a big secret, it’s simple, the circus is fun. The Golden Connections Community Center is excited to announce a new 

Art Residency partnership with Artists Chris Tamburro and Jenny Hill.   

 

Chris Tamburro is a multi-talented circus performer who specializes in juggling and fire performance. He began his circus journey in 2013 

and in 2015 he ran away with a circus to Thailand to work with Burmese refugees.  Chris taught circus skills to most of the people he met 

through body language and sound effects if he didn’t speak their language. What he learned is that we can communicate a lot through our 

body and that it also communicates with us. Juggling and circus arts have been his preferred way to relieve stress and give his anxious 

mind something else to focus on while learning a new skill. Movement is essential to our mental and physical wellbeing and he’s here to 

teach us some fun ways to remain active.   

 

Jenny Hill is a performer, published poet, and arts educator who has worked as a teaching artist with the PA Council on the Arts for 21 

years.  She has studied clowning and movement theatre with Nose to Nose of North America, The LA Clown School, and Movement 

Theatre Studio in New York City. She studied multi-hooping with the awe-inspiring Miss Saturn and has been performing circus acts on 

various stages for ten years. She collaborates with a group of clowns called The Foolbright Scholars. As a teaching artist, she works to 

create an open and safe space where students of all abilities feel empowered and playful. Students hone their instincts with language, 

storytelling, and movement, find the places where storytelling and movement intersect, collaborate with others, trust in their own unique 

and inherent gifts, work at their own level and pace to find their sense of mastery, and find inspiration in the process of creating. Jenny 

runs variety shows and cultural programming at The Wunderbarn, a theatre space she created out of a 19th century barn. When she isn’t 

performing, teaching, or creating, she can be found in the company of fourteen ducks, two goats, two sheep, two cats, one husband, and 

one daughter (not necessarily in that order). You can find her online at actsofjennius.com.  

 

Staying active is important for health and learning circus technique will keep you moving and also a great way to keep our minds sharp. In 

this 14-week program you’ll learn theatrical clowning, juggling, hooping, feats of balance, and poi spinning from circus artists Jenny Hill 

and Chris Tamburro. Participants will have the opportunity to take part in creating their own props to practice with and keep on 

April 26th, 2022, at 10:30 a.m. and May 3rd, 2022 at 10:30 a.m.  Those who plan to participate, we ask to brink in any old t-shirts you 

may have laying around that you no longer use or want.  Props will be made and then kept at the GCCC for the duration of the residency. 

 

The Circus Dreams Art Residency will bring us all together to learn something new and engaging through the spirit of play and 

collaboration. This inspiring circus experience culminates in a group sharing atmosphere that demonstrates the joy, dedication, and 

collaborative effort that is inherent in circus arts. We will finish out this circus experience in August of 2022 with a show that will be open 

to the attendance of family, friends, and community members. If you are interested in attending the Circus Dreams Art Residency, please 

contact Kasie Ream, Director of Social Services, to sign-up.  Be sure to wear comfortable clothing and shoes for movement.  For the full 

circus experience, we recommend you attend all sessions.   
 

We look forward to meeting you under the Big Top at Golden Connections Community Center! 
 

Sessions are the following Wednesday’s at 10:30 a.m.:  

 

 
June 1, 8, 15, 22, 29 

July 6, 13, 20, 27 

August 3, 10, 17,  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                       

 

The Golden Connections 

Community Center is happy 

to welcome back Steven 

Pugh, a Representative from 

State Representative Stan 

Saylor’s Office starting on 

Wednesday, April 13th at 

10:00 a.m.  Steven  will visit 

the GCCC every 2nd 

Wednesday of each month to 

assist members with a variety 

of tasks such as filling out a 

PA Property Tax and Rent 

Rebates, Notary Public, State 

Forms and Applications, 

Voter Registration forms and 

Absentee Ballot 

Applications, Birth and 

Death Certificate 

applications, PACE and 

PACENET applications, 

among other things.  

Appointments are required to 

meet with Steven.  To make 

an Appointment, please 

contact Kasie Ream, Director 

of Social Services. 
 

 

 

 
 

The GCCC will be 

upcycling plastic 

containers at the end of 

April to create a hanging 

garden on our back porch 

for members to enjoy this 

summer season.  We are 

asking for members to 

help collect and /or donate 

plastic containers, (ex.  

Large Yogurt containers, 

Large Cottage Cheese 

containers) to assist with 

this upcycle project.  

Please bring all containers 

in washed and dried to 

Kasie Ream, Director of 

Social Services. 
 

 

The Golden Connections Community Center enjoys offering a variety of Arts and Crafts.  

With that being said, the GCCC is excited to offer different and out of the box type of art 

classes every month, in hopes that participants will enjoy getting creative in finding new 

ways to express themselves in the arts.   

 

Wednesday, April 6th,at  9:30 a.m. – Bee Cutting Board Décor: There will be a charge of 

$3 per person for supplies used with this project.  Payment must be made at time of sign-up.  

Please see Kasie Ream, Director of Social Services, to register for this class. (sign-up 

mandatory by Wednesday, March 9th, 2022) 

 

Wednesday, April 13th at 9:30 a.m. – Bleeding Tissue Paper Art: There will be a charge 

of $3 per person for supplies used with this project.  Payment must be made at time of sign-

up.  Please see Kasie Ream, Director of Social Services, to register for this class. (sign-up 

mandatory by Wednesday, March 16th, 2022) 

 

Wednesday, April 20th at 9:30 .m. – Teacup Bird Feeder : There will be a charge of $3 

per person for supplies used with this project.  Payment must be made at time of sign-up.  

Please see Kasie Ream, Director of Social Services, to register for this class. (sign-up 

mandatory by Wednesday, March 23rd, 2022) 

 

Wednesday, May 4th at 9:30 .m. – Dried Flower Making : There will be a charge of $3 

per person for supplies used with this project.  Payment must be made at time of sign-up.  

Please see Kasie Ream, Director of Social Services, to register for this class. (sign-up 

mandatory by Wednesday, April 6th, 2022) 

 

Wednesday, May 11th at 9:30 .m. – Jewelry Making : There will be a charge of $3 per 

person for supplies used with this project.  Payment must be made at time of sign-up.  Please 

see Kasie Ream, Director of Social Services, to register for this class. (sign-up mandatory 

by Wednesday, April 13th, 2022) 

 

Wednesday, May 18th at 9:30 .m. – Photo Collage Wooden Try : There will be a charge 

of $5 per person for supplies used with this project. All participants must also bring in 

pictures they would like to use for this project.  The pictures will be copied, so the originals 

will not be damaged.  Payment must be made at time of sign-up.  Please see Kasie Ream, 

Director of Social Services, to register for this class. (sign-up mandatory by Wednesday, 

April 20th, 2022) 

 

Wednesday, May 25th at 9:30 .m. – Sherry’s Garden Art : Center Member, Sherry 

Swartzwelder has offered to host a class teaching members how to us household items to 

make garden art.  Participants will create hummingbirds out of things you may find in your 

kitchen.  There will be a charge of $3 per person for supplies used with this project.  

Payment must be made at time of sign-up.  Please see Kasie Ream, Director of Social 

Services, to register for this class. (sign-up mandatory by Wednesday, April 27th, 2022) 

 

*Reminder that ALL Craft Classes are sign-up mandatory as time is needed to secure 

supplies for each class. Hope to see you at one of the many arts and craft classes this month! 
 

*The following pictures are examples only and not the exact project that will be completed* 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lynn James, MS, RDN, LDN 

Senior Extension Educator with 

Penn State Extension, provides 

educational programs for 

organizations and the 

community on improving 

nutrition, health, and food 

safety.  Her program focus is 

community nutrition research 

and program development in 

food and culture, family chronic 

disease prevention, Type 2 

Diabetes, and food safety. Did 

you know seniors can be at risk 

for spending their limited 

income on supplements they 

might not even need? Dietary 

supplements aren’t regulated 

like foods, and some can be 

unsafe and/or not do what they 

promise. We’ll help you 

determine whether a supplement 

has been found to be effective 

and safe and identify sources of 

credible information for dietary 

supplements. 
 

 

The GCCC’s Movie of the 

Month, Mama Mia 2  is set to 

show on Wednesday, April 

13th, 2022, at 9:15 a.m.  Join 

the celebration, sing and dance, 

and discover how it all began! 

Ten years after Mamma Mia! 

The Movie premiered, you're 

invited back to the magical 

Greek island of Kalokairi in an 

all-new musical sequel based on 

the songs of ABBA. Sophie 

(Amanda Seyfried) is now 

pregnant, and like her mother 

Donna (Meryl Streep), she'll 

need to take risks. The film's 

original cast returns, with new 

additions including Lily James 

as a young Donna, Andy Garcia 

and Oscar® winner Cher. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Golden Connections Community Center will begin hosting our weekly Regular BINGO program, 

starting Friday, April 8th at 12:45 p.m.  Participants can purchase a BINGO Card for $1.25 and will 

have the opportunity to play 5 variety games of BINGO.  The last game played will cost an additional 

$1.00, as this game will be a coverall and the winner take all.  BINGO Cards will be available for 

sale after lunch, at 12:30 p.m. 

 

As we all know, the center was closed for nearly 2 years due to the pandemic, and most of our BINGO 

prizes were food items that either expired during the closure or were close enough to expiration that 

the center opted to donate the items to members in need rather than letting them spoil.  The center now 

has the task of rebuilding our BINGO stock, therefore, the center will now be accepting donations for 

the BINGO program.  In the past, along with purchasing prizes for the program, the center has heavily 

depended on member/community donations to assist with the prizes.  If you have items you no longer 

need and want to donate, please consider donating to the GCCC.  We ask that you remember that once 

donated items are received by the GCCC, they become the property of the Golden Connections 

Community Center and can be used in any way that benefits the centers mission.  We look forward to 

welcoming this program back to our activities calendar. 

 

 
 

The GCCC will celebrate the upcoming Easter Holiday by hosting our Annual Easter Carnival, on 
Friday, April 8th. The Carnival will begin at 10:00 a.m. with game booths distributed throughout 
the building offering the opportunity for members to win raffle tickets. Later in the morning 
raffles will be drawn for prizes, the more tickets you earn the more chances you will have to win 
the prizes.  Then at 10:45 a.m. members will enjoy an Easter Egg Hunt outside and around our 
                               building. Sign-up is mandatory for the Egg Hunt. We hope you  
                                              can join us this year for all the games and fun! 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Stix ‘N Tones Cardio Drumming Classes have proven to be a hit here at the GCCC!  

So much that our classes are busting at the seams.  This is great news, and staff are 

happy that members are enjoying this new program so much.  The popularity of this 

class has presented a few challenges as on a few occasions we have run out of 

equipment.  Due to this, all of the Stix ‘N Tones classes will now require preregistration 

using the COPILOT system.  This will ensure that no member shows up for a class and 

then is unable to attend due to running out of equipment.  Each class will accept a 

maximum of 16 participants.  Each participant may only sign up for 1 class  a week 

to ensure everyone has an opportunity to attend each week.  For questions, please 

see Ami Barnard, Meal Coordinator.  We look forward to growing in this program with 

you all! 

 


